
Give thanks for: 

● Opportunities for ministry in the last 

weeks, and those that lie before us. 

Please pray: 

● for the Alpha conversations that 

continue - that people will come, will 

ask their questions, and that God will 

move. 

● that the girls’ Bible Study will 

encourage these teenagers to live 

Gospel-centred lives. 

● that God will guide us clearly into the 

next chapter of ministry, and undertake 

for all the steps that are ahead. 

● for us as a family, as we prepare for 

another transition. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Commit your way to the LORD; trust in Him and 

He will act…. 

Be still before the LORD and wait patiently for 

Him. 

Psalm 37: 5, 7 

Ministry in Cluj-Napoca continues, albeit at a 

slightly slower pace than has previously been the 

case.   

We continue to support Poarta Regelui, a church 

plant led by Carmel and Ioana, a Romanian couple 

who spent some years living and ministering in 

England.  The Alpha conversations in a coffee shop 

are on-going, albeit with a somewhat inconsistent 

attendance from guests, and we pray for God’s 

guidance in this ministry. 

The Bible Study Group for teenage girls has 

continued to meet, as we have studied together 

the book of Esther.  It has been exciting to discuss 

the relevance and teaching of this story and how it 

applies to the everyday context of teenagers.  

We find ourselves in a number of scenarios of 

pastoring individuals and couples through 

challenging times.  One of these individuals in 

particular is not Christian, yet has specifically 

approached us for pastoral support - we thank 

God for this opportunity and trust He will open 

doors for us to speak faith and truth to this 

individual.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are thankful for a slightly slower pace, as it has 

allowed us time and space to seek God, to reflect 

on past ministry, and prayerfully consider what 

may be ahead.  We continue to wait on the Lord, 

and respond to His guiding hand - in that, we feel 

certain that He is leading us back to Northern 

Ireland for future ministry.  We trust in His 

direction and provision in the coming weeks and 

months.     
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